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Dear Malvern Families, 
 

Children at Malvern never cease to amaze me with their wonderful acts of kindness and this week I would 
like to share Audrey’s story.  Last week, Audrey chose to have her hair cut in support of the Little Princess 
Trust. The Little Princess Trust is a charity that provides real hair wigs, free of charge, to children and 
young people who have lost their own hair through illness. We are incredibly proud of Audrey and her 
contribution. Her kindness is an inspiration to us all! 

Have a wonderful weekend!  

Mr James  

Headteacher  

Are you Ready to Read? 

Thank you for your support with our recent                        
sponsored reading event.  Sponsor forms and money 
are starting to come into school - and our total so far 
is exceeding £500.00.  If you still have sponsorship 
money, please send it in at some point next week.  

Scholastic Book Fair 

Our spring term book fair was a great success.  We 
sold over £700.00 worth of books!  This means that 
school can spend over £350.00 on new books for our 
library.  Thank you for supporting the book fair. 



Malvern Community Book Club 

Drama & Theatre Group @ Shakespeare North 

On Thursday 23rd March, Drama & Theatre Club once again visited the amazing Shakespeare North Playhouse to 

watch A Comedy of Errors (more or less). This hilarious play had been ingeniously updated with modern language, 

and featured plenty of toe-tapping music and iconic fashion from the 1980s.  

As ever, Drama and Theatre Club children were superb ambassadors for Malvern.  Indeed, an audience member (a 
former teacher) commented on the children's excellent behaviour.  We were delighted to be joined by Katharine 
O'Neill from Liverpool Hope University - Katharine is Head of Primary English and Early Reading.  At the end of the 
play, all of the cast returned to the auditorium to meet the children and pose for photos.  Drama and Theatre Club 
children and staff extend a huge thank you to the cast and all at Shakespeare North for a wonderfully entertaining 
and inspiring evening.  We will be back in June for 'Much Ado About Nothing'! 

Our Community Book Club 
meets monthly at the Bowring 
Park Pub.  All members of the 
school community are                         
welcome.   

At the moment, book club 
members are reading 'The 
Namesake' by Jhumpa                         
Lahiri.  The next meeting will 
take place on Thursday 
13th April at 7.30pm. 

Easter Crafts Egg-citement  

On Friday morning children from Year 1 - Year 6 took 

part in an Easter Crafts Egg-travaganza. The activity was 

selected by our Junior Leadership Team as a cube                     

reward for this half term.   Easter Football and an                           

inflatable obstacle course activity will take place next 

week.  Miss Brown is looking forward to meeting with 

the Junior Leadership team to hear suggestions for       

summer term rewards.   

Community Links  

Following the successful Beatles afternoon hosted by  

the school choir for our friends at                                            

Swanside, the choir was delighted to accept an                             

invitation for a sing-a-long return visit at the                          

centre.  The children performed some fantastic songs 

which had everyone moving and everybody enjoyed a 

fantastic afternoon of song and laughter.  We look                             

forward to hosting our friends from Swanside again in 

the summer term. 

 

 
 

 



 

Sports Person  

of the Week 



Attendance League Standings  
  

 

 

#In2Win 

Weekly  School 

Attendance  

93.5% 

Overall School 

Attendance  

95% 

HOT Winners 

(Here On Time) 

    Hollie D  Teddy G 

    Jack W        Luca O 

    Corah R  Josh D 

    Jessica F  Esmae S 

    Scarlett B   Elsia C 

             Harry D 

 
Attendee of the Week 

Mason always gives 100% in everything he does and his attitude to 

attending school is no exception! Despite having an appointment in 

school time, Mason returned to school and continued with his day 

without any fuss or complaint. We are really proud of the way                     

Mason conducts himself in and around school and he is a great role 

model to his classmates.  

Well done, Mason! 

POSITION TEAM  PLAYED WON DRAW Points 

1 The Mighty Murphys 23 14 0 49 

2 Hayes’ Hedgehogs 23 15 0 48 

3 Resilient Reception 2 23 13 0 47 

4 The Ferocious Phillips Crew 23 13 0 43 

5 Resilient Reception 1 23 13 0 42 

6 The Bulldogs 23 11 0 41 

7 The Fiery Frasers 23 9 0 41 

8 The Pyne Patrol 23 11 0 37 

9 O’Brien’s Lions 23 12 0 37 

10 Matthews’ Magicians 23 11 0 36 

11 Worthington’s Warriors 23 8 0 32 

12 Byrne’s Bandicoots 23 8 0 31 

13 Brown’s Busy Bees 23 7 0 23 

14 Davo’s Dinos 23 5 0 17 


